THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL

Princeton, New Jersey NEWSLETTER

Vol. VI

March 7, 1962

No. 23

PARENT'S DAY - Sunday, April 29th - parents, alumni parents, and friends of the school are all urged to reserve this entire day to spend it at the Boychoir School. A special bulletin will be mailed this next week. Mark it on your calendar now and make plans to attend!

EMPIRE STATE BUILDING and CHINATOWN, were among the sights seen by the few boys who remained at school this past weekend. Many boys visited in the homes of classmates last Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. Mrs. Fox and Mr. Haley escorted the boys on a "whirlwind" tour of the big city. It was a fine trip and was appreciated by all the boys. Saturday evening, Mr. Hinners took the boys to visit the Forrestal Labs at the Princeton University where he is currently involved in doing research work.

MRS. FREDERICK PETERS, mother of Bill Peters - 6th grade -, has become a part-time assistant in the school office. Mrs. Peters will be in the office on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays.

THE SNOWSTORM on Tuesday closed all the schools in the Princeton area. We were lucky,?? we still had classes. Sledding, sliding, snow men, snowballs-all made for a lot of boy-fun.

NEWSLETTER from the TOURING CHOIR

STEPHEN BRYANT - "There has been snow everywhere we have gone. It has been quite troublesome, but we have not missed any concerts because of it. It has been about two and a half feet high and we have had an awful lot of fun in it. The most fun we had was in Marquette, Mich. We have not gotten stuck yet and we hope we don't."

JIM DE LOACH - "It seems as if luck just hasn't been with us because every town the touring choir has visited has had show; from a few inches in Chagrin Falls, O., to three and four feet in Marquette, Mich. Marquette has had 154 inches of snow this year. Temperatures have ranged from -5 degrees to 35 degrees. Also there has been very much wind to make the weather miserable." (note - Jim is from Mississippi!)

KEITH RAPHAEL - "The touring choir just got word that the snow in New Jersey has cleared up. Unfortunately, it has not cleared up where we have been. Early last week we ran into snow three and four feet deep."

ARTHUR STER - "The touring choir travelled 420 miles the first day to Chagrin Falls, O. It was a very beautiful day. Everybody was in high spirits and the whole day was taken up in getting settled - eating - and sleeping."

LESTER ERICH - "The boys loaded the bus and left Princeton at 8 o'clock Sunday morning for the first part of the Spring Tour. Everyone hated to see the boys go. When they got on the road they went over the rules of the tour. They were free to read, do crossword puzzles, write letters, or sleep. After going 410 miles the bus reached Chagrin Falls, O. Boys went to private homes for dinner. The concert went well and everyone liked it."